

Bristol Police Department

395 METACOM AVENUE ♦ BRISTOL, RHODE ISLAND 02809 TELEPHONE (401) 253-6900



KEVIN M. LYNCH

September 15, 2022

Bristol Town Council Town Hall 10 Court Street Bristol Rhode Island 02809

RE: 3rd Annual Halloween Trunk or Treat – request for \$500.00

Dear Bristol Town Council Chairman Calouro, and Honorable Members of the Bristol Town Council,

The Bristol Police Department is respectfully requesting for the Bristol Town Council to provide contingency funding to assist with the unbudgeted costs associated with providing the youth of Bristol with a safe, community oriented and fun-filled 2022 Halloween weekend.

The event will be held on Sunday afternoon, the day before Halloween Sunday October 30th 12pm-3pm., to offer the youth a fun-filled Halloween weekend. This year we are taking a little different approach and having the event the day before Halloween on Sunday October 30th 12pm-3pm. This way the younger children can come and visit during daytime hours on a Sunday vs Halloween night when parents have limited time after work and school. The Chief of Police and the members of the department once again would like to provide the youth and families of our community an event that would deliver on the excitement of Halloween. Notably, the event has been a huge success and the excitement of Halloween continues in the Town of Bristol.

For 2022, it's our goal to again deliver an event that builds upon the success of last years trunk or treat and brings smiles to our communities' kids. The funding requested will provide ample candy, children's entertainment, refreshments for volunteers, and goods for the third annual Trunk or Treat held at the Bristol police station the afternoon before Halloween. We are asking the Town Council to assist with some of these costs in whatever capacity that the town can help. As such, we are humbly requesting \$500.00 in funding. We are confident that this Trunk or Treat can once again be a success and provide a meaningful experience to the families of Bristol.

Lastly, we have again expanded the Trunk or Treat this year as it has grown in popularity shown in the feedback by residents of Bristol. Once again for the 2022 Trunk or treat, there will be a visit from Chase from the kid's television show Paw Patrol, popcorn vendor, and Touch a Truck vehicles from the town DPW, Fire Department and potentially a car show.

Respectfully,

Sergeant Michael D. Vieira

SEP 2 1 2022
MEETING